REALIGNMENT PROPOSAL TO EXTEND A SECTION OF STATION STREET SUNBURY
TO THE CORNER OF HORNE STREET.

At its meeting held on 9 October 2023, Council endorsed a realignment proposal to extend a
section of Station Street Sunbury to the corner of Horne Street Sunbury.

The extension of the street would provide a clear point of delineation between Gap Road
and Station Street following the removal of the Gap Road level crossing which was
previously the delineation point.

During a consultation period seeking public feedback on this realignment proposal,
submissions in support as well as objections were received from members of the community.
Council considered all of these and resolved at its meeting held on 29" April 2024 to
endorse the realignment of Station Street Sunbury.

In accordance with the Naming Rules for Places in Victoria — Statutory Requirements for
Naming Roads, Features and Localities — 2022, and with Council’'s Place Names Policy,
Council has submitted the endorsed realignment proposal to the Registrar of Geographic
Names (the Registrar) for their consideration. The Registrar will make the final decision on
whether to approve the proposed realignment of Station Street Sunbury.

If you require any further information regarding this matter please contact Jane Mikaele,
Governance Support Officer on 9205 2200.



